From: Alistair Falconerhall

To: A303 Stonehenge
Subject: Non-Material Changes Consultation - NMC-07
Date: 23 August 2019 15:28:20

Dear Sir/Madam,

I understand an objection was raised to the proposed new accesses included in NMC-07,
on which Highways England (HE) is currently consulting, at yesterday’s Issue Specific
Hearing. I wish to make a further written representation on this issue.

I understand a written statement of the objection was provided at yesterday’s hearing and
would be grateful if you could supply me with a copy.

NMC-07 proposes new accesses from Equinox Drive to a block of land owned by the
College known as Earl’s Farm Down. The new access is necessary due to HE’s proposal to
re-align Byway AMES 1. AMES 1 currently provides the tenant farmer’s key access to
that part of the land and is the only suitable access point for larger equipment such as
combine harvesters and articulated lorries. The proposal to re-align AMES 1 will remove
this access.

The proposals in NMC-07 have been discussed with HE at length over several months by
the tenant farmer, his agent and me. We have discussed the vital importance of the access
and the proposals in NMC-07 have been agreed as a workable solution. The College is
fully supportive of the proposed new access and wishes to support the tenant farmer in
minimising the negative effects of the A303 scheme as much as possible. I consider
providing a new access to be essential.

I intend to write with further details of the importance of this access to the tenant farmer’s
operations. I await this information from the tenant farmer and his agent. As harvest is now
well underway, I do not expect to be able to obtain this information before HE’s
consultation closes on Monday evening and I am arranging with HE to make this further
representation after the consultation closes. I will also copy the information to the planning
inspectorate. I understand the tenant or his agent intend to make similar representations.

Please could you let me have written confirmation of receipt.

Kind regards,
Alistair
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we give you.

Laws & Fiennes LLP is a Limited Liability Partnership trading as Laws & Fiennes. Registered in England & Wales under number
0C426916. Registered Office: Warren Lodge, Broughton, Banbury, Oxfordshire, OX15 SEF. We are regulated by the Royal
Institution of Chartered Surveyors.
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